
Here it is, the month of May! Only two more months to this Lion’s
year! Where does the time go? I hope that all clubs have chosen their
club officers for next year. Remember to assign a member as Club
Administrator. This person can perform the same duties as a club
secretary, so it is a valuable role. They can fill in or regularly handle
the data input for the club. Speaking of the Lion Portal do not forget
to enter next year’s club officers there.

I hope that all incoming club officers attended the club officer
training on April 27. This training is very informative and
comprehensive for club presidents, secretaries, treasurers and
membership chairs. Classes usually have lively discussions and
attendees are provided with many resources to add to a member’s
arsenal.

As your club prepares for the 2024 – 2025 Lion’s year, take advantage
of the steps in the Global Membership Approach. As discussed in
earlier newsletter articles, this is a process that can be used to make
any plans successful. Other resources to assist in planning and
operating a club can be found at lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-
members/resource-center/managing-a-club and also through
classes at LEARN found at the  Lion Portal.
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As I mention the Lion Portal again, I would ask that if you are using it,
please let District Leadership know your impressions of it – good and bad.
We would like to pass the information along to Lions International so
concerns can be addressed and improvements made.

Moving forward to next year, please take the time to review your member
roster and ascertain that all the member information is correct. It is also a
great time to determine whether any members should be dropped. If so,
please do it as soon as possible. Do not wait, do it now! No club wants to
be faced with a bill from Lions International with members that should be
dropped.

I hope that I will see many of you at Spring Convention!

DG Toni
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Zone 1 Chair
Bonnie St. Jean

PO Box 428
Center Barnstead NH 03225

H: 603-533-5993
E: Bjgstjean@gmail.com

Zone 2 Chair 
Danielle Pray

7 Stearns Rd
Amherst NH 03031

C: 859-866-6790
E: dapsrp@gmail.com

Zone 3 Chair
OPEN

Zone 4 Chair 
Bea Record
11 Carr Lane

Stoddard NH 03464
C: 603-313-4745

E: bea.record@gmail.com

Zone 5 Chair 
Norm Roberge
50A Stark Hwy N

Dunbarton NH 03046
H: 603-774-8787
C: 603-496-7907

E: nroberge@kidsvax.org

Zone 6 Chair 
Heather Hunter
351 McDow Lane

Grafton NH 03240
H: 603-716-0881
C: 802-289-4240

E: formulafxd@protonmail.com

Zone 7 Chair 
Alan Ricard
PO Box 543

Canaan NH 03741
H: 603-523-9947
C: 603-530-1206

E: alanricardc26@gmai.com

District Governor
Toni Olden

Orford NH 03777
C: 603-677-2431

E: toniolden@gmail.com

First Vice District Governor
Global Membership Team

Mike Leahey
110 David Rd

Grafton NH 03240
H: 603-523-4862
C: 603-677-6719

E: Michael.LLeahey@gmail.com

Second Vice District Governor
Global Leadership Team 

Pam Prentiss
33 Prentiss Dr

W Chesterfield NH 03466
H: 603-256-3204
C: 603-499-3218

E: pepotr@myfairpoint.net

Cabinet Secretary Treasurer
Gregg Kleiner

PO Box 94
Keene, NH 03431
C: 617.735.7543

E: gckleiner1@gmail.com

Global Service Leader
Larry Robinson

PO Box 306
Marlborough NH 03455

H: 603-876-4068
C: 03-313-4068

E: lrobinson@ne.rr.com

Global Extension Leader
Henry McKee
13 Town Rd 79

Orford NH 03777
C: 603-960-1732

E: hanknh@netzero.net
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Great job Lions!

The District Governor's LCIF goal continues to go way over. This is
great news and we are all thankful for your support. 

Incoming club Presidents please try to make sure your club has an
LCIF coordinator this year. Your club will get information sent from

LCIF that will be helpful for you all.

Lastly it is not to late to make donations to LCIF as well as awarding a
special Lion for a MJF. 

I am here to help if needed.

PDG Al Goldstein,  Multiple District LCIF Coordinator
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Greetings from your Second Vice District Governor, 

Hello Spring! I hope the warm weather remembers to return and the wind and chilly weather dies down

a lot. It is great watching as the bushes, trees, and flowers begin to bud and blossom. I haven’t decided

to put away my shovel just yet but maybe by the end of this week!!

I am looking forward to the Officer’s training that is happening this Saturday April 27th. We have

quite a few signed up but not all clubs are represented especially for the Secretary training. This is very

important because we are going over the new portal. How are you planning to learn your way around

the new reporting systems if your club is not represented? Please think about that. If you run into

difficulties, I will be available to help.

It took me a while to decide to run for Second Vice District Governor. Things in my real life had to settle

down as well as thinking about the time and money commitment. I took the plunge because Lions

means the world to me and I know that there is a “Pride” of people that will be supportive and assisting

me whenever I have questions. We all learn as we go and we all have different styles of leadership.

Please consider running for Second Vice District Governor if Lions means a lot to you too!

I wanted to let you all know what is being planned in Louisville for the USA/Canada forum. First of all,

the benefits of attending include: an opportunity for Lions to get together and share old ideas and take-

home new ones. Lions can embrace new ideas to uplift our organizations service, individually and

collectively. Included in the Louisville Forum you will find

 Over 80 seminars with a focus on building personal leadership skills to make our clubs stronger.

 A Leadership Exchange that gives participants quick access to leadership info in a very short time.

 Exhibits with the latest and greatest ideas to share

 The Forum Store with Lions swag and more.

 A chance to meet and greet our International Officers and Board of Directors

 Four dynamic keynote speakers.

There will be a Strides Walk Thursday September 5th. There several fine restaurants and shops to

explore as well as the Louisville Slugger Museum, the Mohammed Ali Museum or the Bourbon Trail. I

am looking forward to attending my first USA/Canada Forum and hope to see many of you there too!

I also wanted to start asking you all if you have a certain passion in Lions, would you be willing to serve

on my District team starting July 2025. Please think about it and let me know. I will be asking many of

you to take key roles for my term as District Governor, but I don’ want to leave anyone out that has an

interest too!

I want to thank all the clubs that I have visited this year for your hospitality and look forward to visiting

more of you in the coming months!

SVDG Pam
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Comments from MCC Eric

The Past and Present District Governor’s Association of New Hampshire recently held their annual

Club Officer Training on April 27th and I would like to thank all of you who are stepping up in your

club and attended.

The first two weekends in May are busy with each districts annual Conventions and if you have not

registered for the full weekend of events, please consider attending the actual business meeting on

Saturday, 44H is 5/4 & 44N is 5/11. One of the big reasons to attend is the chance to show your

support and vote for the candidates that have stepped up and are willing to lead each district into

the future.

At some point in the near or far future you may be asked by these elected leaders to take on a roll

in your district and when that time comes, understand that he or she gave a lot of thought about

your abilities and leadership skills before asking so seriously consider accepting.

District Governors can not lead the districts themselves, they need the help of every Lion to support

the goals they have set to make sure their clubs are successful in fundraising and service projects.

With over 1.4 million Lions, 48,000 clubs worldwide it takes a lot of leaders at various levels to be

successful at accomplishing our motto “We Serve”, so please give some thought to what leadership

skills you can contribute to make sure our great service organization continues into the future.

Lets show our candidates that we support them by having a great voter turnout!

I plan to be at both Conventions to support and personally thank the candidates and I hope to see

many New Hampshire Lions as well.

Eric Lindberg

Council Chair

your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 11 - Page 6

MAY 2024/ VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 11



Remember to sign up to
volunteer for the service project

at Spring Convention! Hour
spots are available at the 4

locations Friday from 12-5 and
Saturday from 9-5! You can

contact me Pam Prentiss to sign
up and the sign up.

Global Leadership Team

I have been taking some more of the courses on Learn and again, urge you all the look
and find something of interest to you. I look forward to a great Training session for our
incoming officers and others who would like to learn more about the different positions
available. There are always changes and new things to learn so I encourage you all to
attend one of the classes.

It is hard to believe that our year only had two more months. I am still interested in
hearing from you if you have areas of interest for trainings or even just questions. We
are all leaders in our own way but together we can get so much more accomplished.
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International Guide Dog Day

International Guide Dog Day is observed to mark
the creation of the International Federation of
Guide Dog Associations. Since 1992, the last
Wednesday of April is the day set aside to
celebrate guide dogs; this year April 24is that day.
Around the world, dogs have been assisting human
partners for centuries. The first guide dog school
in America, The Seeing Eye, was founded in 1929,
and frequently in America, all guide dogs,
regardless of where they are trained, are referred
to as seeing eye dogs. No matter what they are
called, they bring safety and independence to their
human handlers.

You can make a donation to the DogSight Project
by sending a check to The DogSight Project
treasurer. Make checks payable to LSHF with DSP
on the memo line. Checks should be sent to:

     Gregg Kleiner
     DSP Treasurer
     PO Box 94
     Keene, NH 03431

Thank you for your continued support!

Linda Piekarski
Chair, the DogSight Project
lpiekarski@ne.rr.com

Raised for Fidelco in 2023-2024: $24,471.00

Obstacle Course

One of the biggest obstacles to living with vision
that is beginning to fade is in admitting just that
fact. There are many reasons we don’t want to say,
“I just can’t seem to see that anymore.” Americans
are very independent-minded people, and the fear
of losing that independence runs deep. A dislike of
major change also contributes, because lessening
visual acuity certainly brings with it lots of
changes. The alternative ways of doing things
brought about by failing vision can sometimes be
easier, safer and faster than fumbling around
trying to do it the old way. Finding these new ways
can be a fun new adventure if approached with the
right attitude And that attitude is your choice!

Linda Piekarski
NH44 Vision Chair
lpiekarski@ne.rr.com
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Michael Leahey 
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Please email this form to FVDG/GMT Michael Leahey 
@ Michael.LLeahey@gmail.com
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Items needed for the Food Drive at Convention:

        Soups
        Canned meats (tuna, chicken, spam)
        Spaghetti sauce
        Diced tomatoes
        Pasta of all sorts
        Macaroni and cheese
        Cereals (hot and cold)
        Shelf-stable milk
        Pancake mix (also other breakfast items, i.e. pop-tarts)
        Pancake syrup
        Ravioli
        Personal Hygiene products 
              (toothpaste, toothbrushes, shampoo, 
               razors, feminine products)
        Toilet paper
        Tissues

Monetary donations are accepted
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Bedford Lions
The Bedford Lions are grateful to 2VDG Pam
Prentiss who inducted 4 new members at our
April 9 meeting. We are pleased to welcome Art
Stucchi, Pablo Casaverde, Lois Brodsky and Barb
Hackenberg! We know you'll all do wonderful
work as Lions and we are eager to serve with you!
Pictured along with Pam and the new Lions are
sponsors Elda Cordero-Goodman and Sophie
Cutler.

In addition to the 
induction ceremony, 
the club listened to 
Bedford Lion Ray 
Bellemore who gave 
an informative talk 
regarding Honor Flight. 
Ray shared a statement 
from Maurice Tremblay,
 a former Lion who 
participated in Honor 
Flight last year and 
traveled with other veterans from around the
country on an all expense paid trip to visit the
memorials in Washington D.C.

Edit: Pictured along with Pam and the new Lions
are sponsors Nina Casaverde, Elda Cordero-
Goodman and Sophie Cutler.

In April, the Bedford Lions Club became a major
sponsor of the Friends of Bedford Baseball, a
nonprofit organization formed to rebuild the
Twarog field house at Riley Field located in
Bedford. Thanks to the Club's support, the
project is one step closer to becoming a reality.
The Club has signed an exclusive advertising
agreement with the organization, affording them
advertising rights along the third baseline fence
for 15 years. The Bedford Lions are proud to
support this worthwhile cause while being able
to show the strength of volunteerism and pride
in our town. 

Picture caption: Bedford Lions President Jeanne
Bellemore and Membership Chair Sophie Cutler,
along with two Friends of Bedford Baseball
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Chesterfield Lions Club
The Chesterfield Lions Club will be hosting a Night with Helen Keller Thursday May
2 at 6:00PM at the Chesterfield Town Hall. It is a free event and all are welcome! 

We have had a successful roadside clean up. We continue to collect plastic for the
NexTrex project and are well on our way to the 1,000 pounds we need for our 4th
bench. The club participated in the Chesterfield Business Expo and had several
people express interest in potential membership. We are well underway in the
planning of our 25th annual golf tournament July 9th at Brentwood Golf Course in
Keene. We delivered 30 Dogwood bush seedlings to the Fourth Graders at
Chesterfield School in honor of Arbor Day and Earth Day. They were very excited to
receive them. These bushes are good for pollinators and the students have been
learning about the need for pollinators in their outdoor education lessons. Our
scholarship committee is busy reviewing applications from the graduating seniors
for the town. The club was also able to fund 2 summer camperships for local
students/families in need. We also helped the Town Library with their Easter Egg
Hunt. The children had a great time.
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Amherst Lions
April was another busy and exciting Lionistic
month for the Amherst Lions Club. The monthly
“Fun Night” included senior residents from our
local community meeting room location joining
us for a fun night of Bingo, food and fun. 

We celebrated Arbor Day on 4/19 by providing
the local 4th grade students with their own
White Pine saplings and explaining the
importance of caring for the environment. This
was done in partnership with the NH Division of
Forests and Land.

Our eye sight team successfully screened 22
children this month at a local private school and
2 (two) new members joined us this month! 
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Antrim Bennington Lions
Club members embodied the Lion’s motto, “We
serve!” via outreach activities throughout the
month of April. Additionally, several members
attended Officers Training in Concord and
learned about what it takes to be an officer.

Our April charity of the month was the Antrim
Elementary School snack program which
provides snacks to children during the school
day. Members donated 300 packaged crackers
and fruits.

The staff and students of AES appreciated our
generosity!

A lunch buddy program at Antrim Elementary
School continued with the support of the school
staff. Lions club volunteers met with students
from grades K-4 during their lunch blocks and
chatted with them about school, interests,
sports, pets, etc. Students anxiously awaited
their turn to eat lunch in the library with adults
who are willing to engage in discussing their
interests.

We enjoyed building cross-generational
connections, and the students enjoyed bringing
us up to speed on video games, books, sports,
travels, and other topics. Several members
donated their time to lead special hobby groups
with small groups of AES students. 

Students enjoyed photography and
woodworking with Lions Club volunteers, and
there are more hobby groups in the planning
stages.

Club members joined with members of the
Antrim Village Community to make blankets for
children in need through Project Linus. Project
Linus accepts donated blankets and distributes
them to hospitals, foster care agencies, police
stations, fire stations, and shelters to name a
few. The volunteers made eight blankets in just
under three hours!

Our April meeting featured Dr. Kenneth Gobbo,
Professor Emeritus from Landmark College in
southern Vermont. Dr. Gobbo spoke about the
topic of neurodiversity, in particular, his
research and work with students on the autism
spectrum. He raised our awareness of the
special gifts that these populations offer to our
community.

Volume 29 / Issue 11 - Page 36

your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR MAY 2024/ VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 11



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 11 - Page 37

MAY 2024/ VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 11



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 11 - Page 38

MAY 2024/ VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 11



Hillsboro Lions 
purchased eight backpacks totaling $216 for
preschool children at the Head Start program in
Hillsboro, NH. Backpacks are filled with the
essentials needed to start kindergarten this
coming fall season.

Deputy Michael Merryfield from the Hillsboro
County Sheriff’s office was the guest speaker at
our meeting on April 23rd. Michael spoke about
the many aspects and services of the Sheriff’s
office.

Lion Alan Ager completed his monthly trip to the
New Hampshire Food Bank in Manchester, NH to
pick up and deliver food to the local Hillsboro
Food Pantry.

Collected ninety-seven pairs of used eyeglasses,
thirteen pairs of sunglasses, and two pounds of
aluminum can pull tabs.
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Henniker Lions
is off to a great start for our spring activities.
Thankfully, Mother Nature cooperated, allowing
us to hold our annual free "Kite Day" event. The
Club distributed free kites which were
beautifully decorated by the children and their
families, creating a day full of smiles and happy
memories. 

The Club also added a new service project to our
roster, assisting our local seniors at the Rush
Square community. Members gathered to rake
the leaves and prepare the grounds for the
resident's planter beds and community garden.
This is a multiple day event involving much
planning and coordination. Not an easy task!
Speaking of gardens, our own Lions Community
Garden is getting prepped for a hopefully drier
and successful season. Let's not forget our
youngest gardeners of White Birch School, who
have asked us to continue to collaborate with
them to assist and educate the children to grow
vegetables in raised bed planters on site at the
school.

Upcoming events on the horizon include,
Roadside Clean up, Golf tournament scholarship
fundraiser, Club participation in the Future In
Sight walk, First annual Craft Fair, Strawberry
Shortcake event on the town common and
Window Dressers community build. 

Lastly, recent support through club donations of
$1,000.00 to support children and seniors of
White Birch "Kentucky Derby" sponsorship and
$250.00 towards the Rush Square Senior
community project. And this is only Spring.
ROAR!
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What has your club been up to?

Do you have a great service project
and you want to get the word out?

Send articles and fliers to the ROAR!

Please send files in .doc, .jpg or .pdf
format.

I would appreciate any entries you
have as early as possible.

My deadline for entries will be the
27th of each month.

You can contact me at  
d44ntheroar@gmail.com

 

Smyth Bouchard
Editor of the ROAR
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May 2, 2024
       A Night with Helen Keller

May 3 - 5, 2024
        D44H Spring Convention

May 10 - 12, 2024
        Spring Convention
        District 44N Food Drive

May 17 - 18, 2024
       NELC Spring Weekend

May 18, 2024
       Walk for Sight

June 21 - 25, 2024
       International Convention 
       Melbourne, Australia

August 24, 2024  @  6:35
       1st Annual John Wynne Lions Night
       at the Fishercats

Upcoming Dates to Remember:

LIONS YOUTH SERVICES
2nd Thursday of the month - 6:30 pm

SIGHT & HEARING Foundation
3rd Thursday of the month - 6:30 pm

LIONS MD44 HEALTH SERVICES of 
NEW HAMPSHIRE
Meetings via Zoom

Email: md44healthservices@gmail.com

LIONS TWIN STATE SOCCER ASSOCIATION
Meetings via Zoom

Email: ltssavtnh@gmail.com

ENVIORNMENTAL COMMITTEE
2nd Thursday of each month - 7pm

Meetings via Zoom
Email: skenistonlicsw@gmail.com
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